
 

 

Memo 
To: Coakley Executive Committee 
From: Peter Britz, Coakley Coordinator  
Date: September 30, 2020 
Re: Activity report 
____________________________________________________________ 
  

Fall Sampling  
The fall sampling proposal is included in the packet for your review and approval 
(2020_09_23_Fall 2020 Sampling Proposal.pdf).  Fall sampling to begin at site next week. 
Residential sample collection will take place in advance of the fall sampling round.  
 

Water Supply Samples 
All water supply well results have been complied and sent to the property owners where samples 
were taken. These samples originally taken with the Spring sampling round were delayed do to 
lab issues. The results were provided on September 22 with the attached table and cover letter 
(Coakley Residential Water Supply Well Results Spring 2020.pdf & Residential Results Cover 
Letter.pdf)  
 

Site Mowing 
The annual cap mowing has taken place. I will be inspecting the site later this week and an invoice 
should be on next meeting’s agenda. 

 
Surface Water Work 

NHDOT access has been approved. Two contractors have visited the site and provided estimates. 
CES will be overseeing the contractor work to remove the Beaver Dam blocking the culvert under 
the railroad right-of-way. USDA wildlife services is prepared to begin beaver trapping but currently 
that work is on hold as there is currently no sign of beaver activity. 
 

Deep Bedrock Study 
USEPA and NHDES have approved the use of MW-6 for a site pump test. In advance of that work 
a well will be installed near GZ-105. Surface geophysics was performed in the general area where 
the well will be sited to inform the exact location of the well. A proposal to perform the surface 
geophysics was provided by CES (10424016-04_Contract Amendment _Surface Geophysics.pdf) 
This work is being compiled now and will be provided to the agencies with a recommended 
location for the new well. Once that well is installed the pump test can be scheduled. A contract 
amendment to (Contract Amendment_MW-6 Investigation_Deep Bedrock 
Investigation_10424016-05.pdf) because the original Deep Bedrock Investigation budget did not 
anticpate the level of work needed for developing MW-6. Both these amendments need to be 
approve by the Executive Committee.  
  

DOJ Bill 
We received word from the bank that payment has been received for Invoice 11 ($125,130.94). 
Invoice 12 has not gone out as planned as there is additional invoice backup information that is 
needed before the invoice can be sent.  
 
 
 


